Workshop of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Newark Valley was held Wednesday evening, December 17, 2008 at 7:00 PM in the Municipal Building. Present were:



Mayor



James Tornatore

                        Trustees
Lori DeHaas, John Kaufman, John Schaffer (Fred Blee Excused)



Clerk/Treasurer

Mertie Pozzi



Deputy Clerk/Treasurer
Tracey Cucci



DPW Supervisor

William Foster

Meeting called to order by Mayor at 7:05.

BILLS:
Presented and approved in the amount of $15,658.76 from abstract number 208 abd 209 with a Motion by DeHaas, seconded by Schaffer. Carried.

Discussion of storm windows and proposal for windows upstairs.  Plexiglas cover quote for window in Boy Scouts room is $150 per window.  Decision made to have DPW install Plexiglas over storm windows instead.  Motion by Schaffer, seconded by DeHaas to accept bid from AEP to insulate 39 windows upstairs of Maintenance Building for a total price of $20,137.90.  Roll call vote.  DeHaas, Kaufman, Schaffer and Tornatore – Yes. 0 – No. Carried.

RESOLUTION #       61-08
To Hold a Public Hearing (copy attached) adopted with a motion by Kaufman, seconded by Schaffer. Roll call vote. DeHaas, Kaufman, Schaffer, and Tornatore – Yes. Blee – Excused.  0 – No.  Carried. 

Post Office lease proposal reviewed.  Lease states they will pay for solid waste; Clerk to add Post Office to quarterly solid waste billing.

RESOLUTION #       62-08
Post Office Lease (copy attached) adopted with a motion by  Kaufman, seconded by                 Schaffer. Roll call vote. DeHaas, Kaufman, Schaffer, and Tornatore – Yes. Blee – Excused. 0 – No.  Carried.

Budget was reviewed.  Clerk to make adjustments discussed.

Motion by Schaffer, seconded by Kaufman to adjourn at 9:34 PM. Carried.

Tracey S. Cucci

Deputy Clerk-Treasurer

